
iv PREFACE.

I consider it is my imperious duty to dedicate 
to my English speaking countrymen this volume 
containing all the substance matter of my French 
book, and the defense a truly loyal French 
Canadian has made of the sacred cause of Civiliza­
tion and Liberty for the triumph of which the 
glorious Allied Nations have been so heroically 
fighting for the last four eventful years.

As I say, in thè Introduction to this work, I 
first intended to write only an English resumé of 
my French book. But once at work writing down, 
the questions to consider were so important, and 
the replies to the Nationalist leader’s inconceiv­
able theories so numerous, that I had to double 
and more the pages I had thought would be suffi­
cient for my purpose. I realized that many points, 
to be fully explained, required more comments and 
argumentation that I had at first supposed 
necessary.

Moreover, since writing my French book, most 
important events have taken place. To have the 
present English volume up to date, I had to con­
sider recent history in its very latest developments, 
and reply to the Nationalist leader’s last errors, 
which by no means were not the least. When once


